Northern Virginia Transportation Authority

The Authorine for Transportation in Northern Vireinia

November 12, 2015

Ms. Helen Cuervo

District Administrator

Virginia Department of Transportation
4975 Alliance Dr. Suite 4E-342
Fairfax, Virginia 22030

Reference: Request to Reallocate CMAQ funds for the Town of Vienna projects

Dear Ms. Cuervo:

On September 11, 2008, the Northern Virginia Transportation Authority (NVTA) delegated the
authority to approve requests to reallocate Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality (CMAQ) and
Regional Surface Transportation Program (RSTP) funding between projects that were previous
approved by the NVTA to the Jurisdiction and Agency Coordinating Committee (JACC).
However, since the receiving projects are new, the Authority needs to approve the transfer
requests before any funds can be reallocated.

On October 21, 2015, the Town of Vienna requested the following CMAQ reallocation:

e Transfer $60,000 from UPC 100489 (Traffic Signal Reconstruction) to UPC 107242
(Mini-Roundabout - Park & Locust Streets). Two of the traffic signal reconstruction
projects anticipated as part of UPC 100489 have been funded through a different funding
source, freeing up these funds. The mini-roundabout project will smooth traffic flow and
improve air quality by allowing vehicles to safely proceed through the intersection
without stopping.

On November 12, 2015, the Authority approved the request noted above. Please take the
necessary steps to reallocate these funds in the Transportation Improvement Program and the
State Transportation Improvement Program. Thank you very much.

Sincerely,

M

Chairman

cc:  Monica Backmon, Executive Director, NVTA
Jan Vaughn, Transportation Planning Section, VDOT
Dennis Johnson, PE, Public Works Director, Town of Vienna
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Town of

'. thna Department of Public Works
irgithia

Dennis Johnson, P.E.
Director

October 21, 2015

Noelle Dominguez, Legislative Liaison
Coordination and Funding Division

Fairfax County Department of Transportation
Northern Virginia Transportation Authority, JACC
4050 Legato Road, 4th Floor

Fairfax, VA 22030

RE: Reallocation of CMAQ funds, UPC 100489 to UPC 107242
Dear Ms. Dominguez,

The Town of Vienna requests NVTA JACC concurrence to move $60,000 from UPC
100489 Traffic Signal Reconstruction to UPC 107242 Mini-Roundabout - Park & Locust
Streets. Two of the traffic signal reconstruction projects anticipated as part of 100489
have been funded through a different funding source, freeing up these funds to be
reallocated. The Mini-Roundabout project will smooth traffic flow and improve air
quality by allowing vehicles to safely proceed through the intersection without

stopping.

My contact information is 703-255-6386 or email at djohnson@viennava.gov .

Sincerely,

/ ,-;’) ol -.

Dennis Johnson, PE
Public Works Director

Enclosure: CMAQ/RSTP Transfer Request Form
cc: Nassre Obeed, VDOT

Anne Fortune, VDOT
Jan Vaughan, VDOT

127 Center Street, South * Vienna, Virginia 22180-5719
p: (703) 255-6380 * f: (703) 255-5722 « TTY711
www.viennava.gov
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